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Commission Request 5-1 
 
Request: 
 

Please provide documentation of any requests made by National Grid to the 
Office of Energy Resources for RGGI and/or ARRA funds. 
 
Response: 
 
RGGI funds 

The Company’s interest in receiving RGGI funds has been known to the OER and 
the Company’s Collaborative parties since the filing of the Company’s Least Cost 
Procurement Plan on September 2, 2008 in Docket 3931.  Page 6 of the Least Cost 
Procurement Plan states, “The Company and several other subcommittee and Council 
members support the allocation of RGGI funds to the Company’s energy efficiency 
programs.”   
 

The Company monitored the OER’s development of its draft rules for RGGI 
proceeds.  These rules were open to public hearing on April 3, 2009 and identified for the 
first time the RGGI 60% funds that are to be directed to the Company’s programs.  At 
numerous Collaborative and EERMC meetings in subsequent months and in individual 
conversations with OER staff, the Company reiterated its interest in securing the RGGI 
funds and asked about the timetable for finalizing the rules, which would allow the 
distribution to take place.  The Company was informed that the OER’s rules for the 
distribution of RGGI funds were finalized September 30, 2009, and, following a notice 
period, were declared in force by the Secretary of State on October 22, 2009. On 
November 10, National Grid was informed that to receive the distribution of funds, it 
should send a letter to the Governor’s chief of staff.  National Grid sent a letter, provided 
as Attachment  5-1 on November 19, 2009.  The Company has not yet received the funds.   
 
 
ARRA Funds 

The ARRA funds for which National Grid may be eligible are, thus far, not being 
distributed by request.  They are being distributed through solicitations of proposals 
through an RFP process.  According to OER ARRA applications filed with DOE, the 
Company believes it is only eligible to apply for the following ARRA funds: 

1. $936,000 State Energy Efficiency Appliance Rebate Program (SEEARP) 
2. $7M in State Energy Plan (SEP) 
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Commission Request 5-1 (cont.) 
 

The company intends to submit a bid for $936,000 for expanding gas and electric 
rebates when the RI OER releases an RFP for SEEARP funds to expand gas heating and 
electric kitchen appliances beyond the number of rebates offered in the 2010 plan. 
 

The Company has applied for $2.3M of the $7M SEP funds for Weatherization of 
Dwelling Units Deliverable Fuels.  If awarded, the funds will offer rebates to customers 
who are not currently eligible for weatherization rebates because they do not pay an 
energy efficiency conservation charge for oil, propane or wood fuels. The Company 
cannot provide documentation because this is a competitive bid currently under 
consideration. 
 

The OER and RI Office of Procurement have not released a call for bids on the 
remaining $4.7M in SEP funds. 
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